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Dear Parents,





Miss Castillo:


Yesterday, our Year 3 teacher, Miss Castillo left to go on maternity leave. We are sure you will all want to wish her well as she embarks on this next exciting phase of her life. We will also let parents and children know when the baby has been born. In the meantime, Miss Scott, Year 3’s replacement teacher has been working alongside Miss Castillo for the past two weeks getting to know the class, our systems and expectations.





PE and physical well being at Friars:


Parents may well be aware of the new primary school sport funding from the Government. All primary schools are receiving an amount of £8000 plus £5 per pupil which for our school equates to £9135. This money is to be used to improve PE and sport provision for all pupils. Prior to this funding being available we were providing a wide range of sporting and physical opportunities including swimming lessons, dance lessons and extra curricular opportunities (e.g. netball and football). Since receiving the funding we have entered into partnership with the London PE and school sports network (using 70% of the funding) and ELMs sports (using 30% of the funding). By working with the London PE and school sports network we have been able to set up a football club, football team, take part in a Y3 football festival and send children to a Milwall talent ID day. In the pipeline with them is a gifted and talented Identification session for KS2 children, a group of children will be attending a “play leaders” conference and Year 6 will be taking part in a health and well being programme (in the summer term). In addition, teachers will be attending training on how to improve curricular PE provision and whole school INSET will be given to show us what outstanding practise in PE is. By working with ELMS we are providing specialist coaching for all classes (this term it is Y1, 2 and 3’s turn) and after school clubs in multiskills. We also intend to introduce yoga into the curriculum as a means of developing children’s physical and emotional well being. We will keep you up to date with any further sporting developments.





Parent consultations:


Thank you to all the parents who were able to make it to parent consultations this week. We hope you found it useful and informative.





Dates for the rest of the term:


It is always worth checking our website for upcoming dates but please see below for diary dates for the rest of this term:


Monday 18th November – open morning for prospective YN and YR parents in 2014/15 10am


Wednesday 20th November – KS2 talent identification afternoon with London school sports partnership


Thursday 21st November – Y4 samba lesson


Monday 25th November – Y2 to Monument pm


Thursday 28th November – Y4 samba lesson


Thursday 5th December – Y4 samba lesson


Friday 6th December – open morning for parents to see children learning (9:10 – 10:10)


Wednesday 11th December – Story of Babushka performance for EYFS/KS1; choir to do carol singing on floor 69 of the Shard


Thursday 12th December – YR to Battersea Park


Friday 13th December – Save the Children Christmas jumper day; PTFA Xmas fete (3:30 – 5:30)


Monday 16th December – children’s Christmas lunch


Wednesday 18th December – EYFS/KS1 Christmas performance (9:30)


Thursday 19th December – KS2 Christmas performance (2pm)


Friday 20th December – last day of term











